
1.3.3 Military Liaison. Each year, the Board shall elect a Military Liaison from among the 
two Board Members representing the County Board of Supervisors. (Health & Safety Code § 
40010.6(g)(2).) The Military Liaison shall serve as the liaison to the United States Navy, the 
United States Marine Corps, and the United States Coast Guard, and shall report to the Board as 
necessary to inform the Board of any issues with the permitting, rules, regulations, and planning 
issues that have the potential to impact the mission of the military.  In carrying out these 
functions, the Military Liaison shall do all of the following: 

1.3.3.1 Consult with the United States Navy, United States Marine Corps, and the United 
States Coast Guard to determine the appropriate points of contact for each of those respective 
branches.  

1.3.3.2  Direct District staff to meet with each point of contact at least quarterly, on all 
permitting, rules, regulations, and planning issues that have the potential to impact the mission of 
the United States Navy, the United States Marine Corps, and the United States Coast Guard, as 
required. 

1.3.3.3  Direct District staff to report to the Military Liaison any concerns raised by 
military installation representatives that cannot be fully addressed by staff.  

1.3.3.4  Offer to meet with each military point of contact to discuss any concerns related 
to permitting, rules, regulations, and planning issues that cannot be addressed by District staff. 

1.3.3.5  Provide updates, as needed, to the Governing Board, in the form of a “Military 
Liaison Report” on any issues that have the potential to impact the mission of the military.  

Comments made to the Military Liaison in the course of the above-described consultation 
process shall not become part of the administrative record in a rulemaking or other proceeding, 
unless formally submitted as comments in that proceeding.   
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